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May 2, 2025 
 
Julie Mikulas 
Martin Marietta Materials, Inc. 
1800 N. Taft Hill Road 
Fort Collins, CO 80521 
 
 
RE: Denial Letter; Technical Revision No. 2 (TR-2) – Design Drawings for Reservoir Liner; Windsor 

East Mine, Permit No. M-2022-042 
 
Dear Ms. Mikulas: 
 
On March 27, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your 
request for Technical Revision No. 2 (TR-2) which was the submittal of reservoir liner design drawings to 
satisfy a commitment made during the original permitting process at the Windsor East Mine, Permit No. 
M-2022-042.  
 
On April 11, 2025, the Division sent you its Preliminary Adequacy Letter for TR-2. The decision date for 
the application was April 26, 2025. To date the Division has not received your responses to the letter nor 
has an extension request been received. Therefore, the Division has denied TR-2.  
 
Because TR-2 was submitted to satisfy commitments made during the original permitting process this 
item remains outstanding and needs to be addressed to the Divisions satisfaction. The Operator will need 
to submit another technical revision that addresses the outstanding adequacy items of TR-2 within 30 
days of the date of this letter 
 
If you need additional information, please contact me by email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert; DRMS 
  
ec: Julie Mikulas, Martin Marietta, Julie.Mikulas@martinmarietta.com 
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